
MINUTES

ROSELAND PLANNING BOARD
REGULAR MEETING 
May 16, 2022 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman LaSalle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those present on roll call were: 




Chairman Louis LaSalle 



Anthony Mack, Mayor’s Alternate
 
            

William Johnson



Manny Oliveira
            

Joe LaMonica

Those absent were:



Mayor James Spango
             

Michael Oliveira, Vice Chairman
 




Councilwoman Eileen Fishman
            

Jack A. Gordon





Joe Rolli



David Jacobs Alt #1
  

Kevin Codey Alt # 2

Board Professionals: 



Vincent Loughlin, Board Attorney



Dan Bloch, Board Planner

SALUTE TO FLAG:
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:
The meeting was conducted in compliance with Chapter 231 of the Public Laws of 1975, annual notice of this meeting was given by way of notice filed with The Progress, The Star Ledger, and the office of the Administrator of Roseland, as so certified by the Secretary.  Notice has also been posted in Borough Hall, Roseland, NJ.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the March 21, 2022 meeting. Motion to approve by Mr. Johnson, second by Mr. Manny Oliviera. Five members in favor of approval.
Minutes from the April 18, 2022 meeting. Motion to approve by Mr. Johnson, second by Mr. LaMonica. Four members in favor of approval. Mr. Manny Oliviera abstained.
NEW BUSINESS: -  None 

RESOLUTIONS: -
a.) Appeal # 21-06 of Green Power Developers, contractors for Eisenhower 101, 103, 105 FO LLC, owner of property situate block 20, lots 3, 7 & 8, known as 101, 103 & 105 Eisenhower Parkway, Roseland NJ requesting Minor Site Plan approval for roof top solar arrays.

Motion to approve by Mr. Johnson, second by Mr. Mack. Three eligible members in favor of approval.

b.) 
Appeal # 22-03 of Chiesa Shahinian &amp; Giantomasi PC, lessee of property situate block 20,  lot 3, known as 105 Eisenhower Parkway, Roseland NJ, requesting Major Site Plan approval for signage, standby generators, and associated site improvements
 Motion to approve by Mr. LaMonica, second by Mr. Jonson. Four eligible members in favor of approval. 
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
a.) Appeal # 22-02 of Bank of America C/o Andrea Militello (CBRE), situate block 43, lot 7, known as 156 Eagle Rock Avenue, Roseland NJ, requesting Minor Site Plan approval to

replace existing drive-up teller window with drive-up ATM and installation of associated

security lighting.
Thomas Letezia, attorney for the applicant, gave a brief overview of the proposed work and associated site improvements. 
As per board Attorney Loughlin, no public notice was required as the application was for a Minor Site Plan and no variances were being sought as part of the proposal. 
Witness # 1 – Aaron Chan, PE – Stonefield Engineering, 15 Spring St, Princeton NJ. 
Mr. Chan gave a summary of his credentials & educational background and was accepted as an expert in the field of engineering.  Mr. Chan then described the site located in the B-1 Zoning district where banks are a permitted use. He then reviewed the current site with the existing drive up window that is currently operated by a teller, and the propose change is to install a drive-up ATM within the current location as the drive up teller window.
Mr. Chan then went over the lighting for security that is mandated by The State of NJ, which exceeds the borough’s lighting standards of which a waiver is being sought for approval. 
Bank of America is proposing this work as part of a modernization of the facilities of this site. 

Mr. Chan then reviewed the board professionals’ reports and then Chairman LaSalle opened up the meeting to questions from the board members and board professionals.
Board Planner Dan Bloch reiterated the waiver request as the borough standards could not be met due to the state requirements. 
Mr. LaMonica inquired as to whether the inside teller window is being removed and he asked about the possibility of ‘no left turn’ onto Eagle Rock Ave.  Mr. Chan stated that a ‘no left turn’ could be looked into. 

Mr. Lamonica asked Board Planner Dan Bloch if all of the other existing lighting complied with the town ordinance. Mr. Bloch was not sure as he had not reviewed the existing lighting on site.  Mr. Chan indicated that there were some existing lights under the canopy that did exceed the current limits.  However, the adjacent building (which is the post office) is on the property line and acts as a buffer for the existing lighting.  Mr. LaMonica stated that the existing lights should be left alone as there were no issues. 
Mr. Mack asked if the existing ATM within the building was going to be removed in favor of the proposed drive-up ATM.  Mr. Chan stated that the only change was from a drive-up teller to a drive-up ATM and that no other changes were going to take place. 

Mr. Manny Oliviera asked if any additional striping would be added to delineate the two lanes.  Mr. Chan stated that additional striping would be added to highlight the one lane as a drive-up ATM only. 

Mr. Oliviera then asked if mirrors would be installed so that customers could see if anyone was coming up from behind at night.  Mr. Chan indicated that if the board requested mirrors, then the applicant would comply. 

Chairman LaSalle then opened up the meeting to the public, but there were no members of the public in the audience. 

Motion to approve by Mr. LaMonica, second by Mr. Johnson. All members present in favor of approval. 

GENERAL BUSINESS: - None 
A motion was made by Mr. Manny Oliviera and seconded by Mr. Johnson to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.








Respectfully Submitted, 








James Campbell








Planning Board Secretary

